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ITEM NO.



REPORT OF CHAIR OF BUDGET COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET BRIEFING ON 6th MAY, 2003


TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATIONS :
Members are requested to note the contents of this report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Committee at its meeting held on 1st April, 2003. Issues considered were :-

· Revenue and capital monitoring 2002/03

· Savings proposals 2003/04

· Capital programme 2003/04

· Role of Budget Committee.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Committee

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK :
The risks in the delivery of revenue savings proposals for 2003/04 have been specifically considered.



SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED : Report prepared by the Head of Finance



CONTACT OFFICER :
John Spink

Tel no : 0161 793 3230








E-mail : john.spink@salford.gov.uk


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) : 
Potentially all


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

INTRODUCTION

The Budget Committee met on 1st April and considered :-

· The latest reports from the Director of Corporate Services on the monitoring of the revenue budget and capital programme for 2002/03 ; 

· Savings proposals from each directorate for 2003/04 ;

· A report from the Director of Corporate Services concerning the capital programme for 2003/04 ;

· A report from the Chair of Budget Committee and the lead member for Corporate Services concerning the role of Budget Committee.

CONCLUSIONS

The Budget Committee :-

· Continues to be satisfied that net revenue expenditure generally is in line with spending plans and that the outturn should enable the balances target to be achieved at 31st March 2003.

· Was assured that the anticipated capital funding had been secured for 2002/03 to ensure a fully funded capital programme had been delivered in keeping with spending plans.

· Were generally satisfied with the ability of all directorates to deliver their savings for the 2003/04 revenue budget, but noted in particular the need for the following matters to be addressed :-

Development Services 

· to liaise with the Salford Chamber of Commerce to seek ways to improve business participation in the Quaywatch security patrol scheme ;

· the need to monitor the effect on staff and services of the increase in staff vacancies.

Community and Social Services 

· the need for assurance that alternative venues will be available following the closure of Moorside Community Centre, and that adequate transport arrangements will be in place.

Arts and Leisure

-   the need for close monitoring of the implementation timetable for the Leisure Trust ;      -    funding for the post of Events Officer ;

-   
the use of Community Committee budgets for funding future events ;



· the implications of the library review on the increased demand upon library usage created by the implementation of the Peoples Network ;

· the redeployment of the Town Twinning Officer.

Generally

-    the need to identify the collective impact of key decisions upon communities when determining the revenue budget.

· Were concerned that not all Lead Members or Executive Support Members were able to attend the Committee to present their savings proposals and answer questions.

· Has identified recommended changes to the role of Budget Committee, about which a separate report has already been made to Cabinet.

COUNCILLOR ROGER LIGHTUP

Chairman of Budget Committee
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